
 
April 2016 

Brown Bag Lunch, Thursday, April 28  

Ohio University’s Body Donor Program 
The Plains Public Library, Conference Room,  

14 S. Plains Rd., 12:15 - 1:30 p.m. 
 

Have you thought about how you can contribute to medical re-

search and education? The unique and priceless gift of the hu-

man body provides the opportunity for knowledge that is the 

foundation of all medical education and research. Bodies that 

are donated to medical schools are used to teach medical and 

other health profession students the relationship between the 

systems and structure of the human body. In other instances, 

donated bodies have been used by research physicians in the 

development of new surgical procedures. In both cases, the need 

for donations is great, and the gift is valued and honored  

beyond measure.  
 

Such a program exists at Ohio University’s Heritage College of 

Medicine (OU-HCOM). Lynn Waugh, manager of the Body 

Donor Program since 2013, will explain the what, why, and how 

of this unique legacy. Prior to working at the Body Donor Pro-

gram, Lynn worked at a funeral home for four years. She is a 

graduate of the Cincinnati College of Mortuary Science and has 

a Bachelor of Arts degree from Marshall University. When 

Lynn is not at work, she enjoys spending time with her family. 

She lives in Mason, W.Va. with her husband and son. 
 

Please notice the change in venue and time!  
The library is located on S. Plains Rd. between W. 1st and W. 2nd Sts. 

South Plains Rd. is also State Route 682 through The Plains. 

April Calendar  
Every Tuesday, 10:30 a.m., Chair Yoga, 

Sylvia Marrs, instructor, OSU Extension  

office, 280 W. Union St. 

Every Tuesday, 12:30 p.m., informal lunch 

gathering of members and friends at Bob 

Evans Restaurant, Ellsworth Holden, host. 

Wed., April 6, 11 a.m., Public Information 

Team, ACEnet, Conf. Rm. B.  

Thurs., April 7, 10:30 a.m., Membership 

Team, ACEnet, Conf. Rm. B. See page 4. 

Sat., April 9, 1-3 p.m., TAV/OPIE Potluck, 

ACEnet, Conf. Rm. C. See page 2. 

Mon., April 11, 2 p.m., Hearing Aid  

Interest Group, facilitated by Richard Dean. 

Open to the community. ACEnet, Conf. Rm. 

B. See page 4. 

Tues., April 12, 10 a.m., Board meeting, 

ACEnet, Conf. Rm. C. 

Wed., April 13, 3 p.m. Health and  

Wellness Team, ACEnet, Conf. Rm. B. 

Wed., April 27, 1 p.m., Get More Out of 

Your Membership. Open to the public, 

ACEnet, Conf. Rm. B. 

Thurs., April 28, 12:15, The Plains  

Library, Brown Bag Lunch (story, left). 

Fri., April 29, 10:30 a.m., Transitions  

Interest Group, facilitated by Leslie Flem-

ming, ACEnet, Conf. Rm. B. See page 3. 

Volume 8. No. 4      

Please welcome new member:  
 

Sharon Fales  Member Directory STILL Available  
 

Ten directories were recently mailed, per member re-

quests. Additional copies are still available at the office. 

Included in this handy booklet are not only contact infor-

mation for all of our members, but also 

details about how to access services, 

how TAV vets vendors, participants 

on our action teams, and more.  

Request your copy today by calling 

740-447-000 or going to  

TheAthensVillage@gmail.com! 

SAVE THE DATE:  

Thursday, 

May 19 

Senior Safety 

Day at the Ath-

ens County 

Fairgrounds 
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  The Athens Village Voice   
Stay connected 
and engaged. Your 
feedback is 

always welcome. 

   
 

Patty Mercer, director  

Susan Gilfert, administrative assistant 

Lane Hoisington, home maintenance 

John Barrington, AVV editor  

Atira Parker, social work intern 
 

Address: 94 Columbus Road, 
Building B, ACEnet Campus, 

Athens, OH 45701 
 

Office phone: 740-447-0500   
 

After hours: Members may 
call the phone number above. 

Calls will be forwarded to the 

home phone of the director. 

Leave a message. 
 

E-mail: TheAthensVillage@gmail.com 
 

Web site: www.TheAthensVillage.org  
 

Board of Directors 

Ed Baum, president 

Anita James, secretary 

Steve Grimes, treasurer 
John Barrington            Ellsworth Holden 

Jack Flemming              Margo Marazon 

Sue Foster                        Georgann Penson  

Don Fucci                       Mark Reininga  

Members and guests 

can look for 

THE ATHENS 

VILLAGE 

EVENT HERE 

TODAY sign, which 
indicates where events 

are being held.  

Thanks, George! 

George Weckman graciously 

donated TAV signage. 

 

Come Join the Fun 
By Bonnie Prince 

The TAV potluck lunch on  

February 14 and March 12 with 

international students in OU’s 

OPIE program were such a  

pleasure! Some students brought  

their spouses and children, too.  
 

This exchange of conversation is so valuable for them as they 

learn to use English outside the classroom in “natural” set-

tings with “regular” Americans. For us 

Americans, it is an opportunity to learn 

about their rich cultural backgrounds and 

their plans for their futures. I would  

encourage TAV members to participate in 

future events such as this. P.S.: The food is superb, too! 

Upcoming Potluck Lunch:  

Saturday, April 9, 1–3 p.m. 

ACEnet, Bldg. C, 94 Columbus Rd. 

     President’s Message:  The Importance of Volunteers  
                                       by Ed Baum 
 

Volunteers are the lifeblood of most nonprofit organizations 

including The Athens Village (TAV). Most, if not all, of the 

“villages” in the Village-to-Village movement rely on  

volunteers for the majority of what they do. One or two have 

no paid staff at all, relying solely on volunteers.  
 

The Athens Village has both a paid staff (Patty, Susan, and 

Lane, all part-time) and a volunteer core. Currently 30 of our 

members serve on our board, and our teams (Public Infor-

mation, Health and Wellness, Membership, and Nominating 

teams) and several others help with such things as technology 

or transportation. Indeed, we could not continue to exist  

without many of us helping out in a variety of capacities.  
 

We do, though, need a few more members to be volunteers 

with TAV. Would you be willing to become a member of one 

of our teams. our Nominating Committee, or in any other  

capacity? If so, please let me (baum@ohio.edu) or Patty 

(TheAthensVillage@gmail.com) know.  
 

Thank you,  
                    Ed  

mailto:baum@ohio.edu
mailto:TheAthensVillage@gmail.com


 CULINARY CONVERSATIONS:  

Dinner for Eight 

Join a small group of Villagers and friends en-

joying dinner and casual conversation. This 

month’s venue: China Fortune Restaurant, on 

Stimson Ave., 7 p.m. on Friday, April 15. Hosts 

are Jack and Leslie Flemming. RSVP at 740-592

-4460 or e-mail Jack at noblegasjf@yahoo.com 
 

.hb !tt9¢L¢Η 
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Ready to RAID THE FREEZER ? 

THURS. APRIL 28, 4 TO 6 P.M. 
April’s Raid benefits us, The Athens Village! 

The raid will be held at ACEnet, 94 Columbus Rd. 

Raid menus can be viewed at 

www.gourmetyourway.biz.  
Can't make it to Raid? Pre-order and a custom pick-up 

time can be arranged. For additional information, call 

740-589-6456 or email info@gourmetyourway.biz 

For a delicious way to support  

The Athens Village, 

 RAID MILO’S FREEZER IN APRIL! 

For information 

about April 

workshops 

hosted by CFI, please call 740-593-5971. You can 

also see a listing online to at: 

http://www.communityfoodinitiatives.org/food-

garden-education/workshop-series/  
A testimonial from happy customers, Ed Baum 

and Anita James: 

As the days lengthen into summer, itôs easy to lose track 

of time and dinner preparations. Would you like easy, 

healthy meals you could just pop into the oven, micro-

wave, or put on the stove with just a little prep work? 

How about Southern Pecan Tilapia or Gold Coast Afri-

can Peanut Stew or delicious Sundried Tomato and Mas-

carpone Ravioli? Jonathan Miloôs Gourmet Your Way 

makes this possible when every 5 or 6 weeks, on a Thurs-

day evening 4-6 p.m., they open their freezer to all com-

ers! Meals are already assembled, frozen, and ready for 

pickup. All meals and sides serve 6, so an entr®e that 

costs $30 is just $5 per serving. If you donôt think you can 

eat it all, find a friend and share.  

Moreover, as a good neighbor, Jonathan donates 10% of 

each ñraidò to a local charity which, for April, will be 

US, The Athens Village. This is a wonderful opportunity 

to purchase tasty meals, support a great local business, 

AND raise funds for The Athens Village.  

Transitions:  
Facing Difficult Conversations  
 

This new interest group will tackle the topic 

of when to stop driving and what alternative forms of 

transportation exist in Athens.  
 

Details about the TAV/RSVP Volunteer Driver Project 

pilot project will be discussed. Join us to share your 

ideas and concerns, April 29 at 10:30 a.m. in confer-

ence room B at ACEnet. 

A new TAV ñInterest Group?!ò 
  How about having a bunch of us Villagers gather 

once a week or once a month for bowling? The 

best way to chase away those aging blues is to be 

active and involved. What better way than com-

peting with friends over which of us can collect 

the most gutter balls? Who knows? We may even 

have a champion in our midst. 

  The Rollerbowl Lanes at 28 

Palmer Street welcomes the 

idea of an Athens Village 

League. The cost right now is 

$21 for a two-hour period on a 

lane. As many as six can usual-

ly finish a game within two hours, even allowing 

time for laughing, catcalling, cussing, and other 

sidelines. For six, that is less than $3.50 each. 

Watching is free, of course. Seating is comforta-

ble. Parking is plentiful. There are plenty of 

snacks and drinks for sale.  

  If you are interested in this (either to bowl or to 

watch-cheer-jeer-whatever,) call Dru Riley Evarts 

at 740-592-1231 to tell her your interest and the 

day and time of day most convenient to you. After 

she gets all the responses, she will meet with the 

Rollerbowl staff and negotiate the best deal we 

can get. Anyone is welcome to come and go for 

whatever sessions they want.  

tel:740-593-5971
http://www.communityfoodinitiatives.org/food-garden-education/workshop-series/
http://www.communityfoodinitiatives.org/food-garden-education/workshop-series/


Lane’s Corner: SPRING IS HERE! 
Warm weather is coming! Spring is here! 

It’s time to open windows and screens. 

Check your screens for holes and separa-

tion from the frame. Gaps and holes will 

let in all the little pests such as mosqui-

toes, flies, and just plain bugs. 
 

2016 will be a good year for pollen; watch for that 

greenish yellow gunk. It will pass right through your 

screens and make a mess. Spring is also time for the 

tent caterpillars to make their homes in your trees. If 

you have a problem with them, applying good old 

bleach in a spray bottle works well. Make sure to pro-

tect your face and wear old clothing.  
  
2016 is the year when the 17-year-cicadas in Athens 

County hatch from their long sleep. If 

you have small trees and shrubs, these 

plants need protection from these bugs. 

The cicadas like to lay their eggs in the 

branches of smallish plants, and then 

the larvae eat the branch dead. When 

the branch falls to the ground, the larvae burrow into 

the ground and sleep for 17 years. Now, when the 

branches fall to the ground, you can break this cycle! 

Rake up the little branches and burn them. Stop the 

cicadas’ life cycle by destroying the little dead 

branches before the larvae can move into your ground. 
 

And finally, it’s time to have your air-conditioner 
units serviced and filters changed. You should have a 
certified person do this. Then, when hot days  
arrive, your AC unit will be ready to go.  
 

If you want help with any of these projects, call the 
office (740-447-0500) and I’ll schedule a time to 
make sure your home is ready for spring. P.S.: And 
student help is still available for a couple more 

weeks—see below. Lˉɶʍ 
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Membership Team Update 

Hearing Aid Interest Group  
By Richard Dean  

Be on the Alert for Demonstration Days!  

Student Volunteers  

Still Available  
 

Four OU students have contacted 

our office to see if there are ways to 

engage with TAV members. These students will hap-

pily meet with you. (Details about their interests and 

talents were sent in an email and included in March’s 

newsletter.) Please contact the office at 740-447-0500 

if you would like to be involved.  

There are still slots open on this team. Please 

consider adding your energy to retain and re-

cruit members to our organization. 

Thanks to the efforts of the Team, new ‘Neighbor Net-

work’ matches have been made and members have a 

better understanding of community services. 

Join the team! 

Local hearing aid providers periodically advertise 

demonstration days. I consulted an expert, Brandie 

Nance, Doctor of Audiology, on this subject. I know 

that the O.U. Clinic and Diles Hearing sponsors these 

events; TAV members and others interested in hearing 

aids should consider a free hearing test during demon-

stration days. These events are excellent opportunities 

for those suspecting they might need hearing aids to be 

tested and to experience wearing hearing aids at no cost. 
 

Here’s how the process works at the O.U. Clinic:  

When a demonstration day is advertised, prospective 

users phone for an appointment. At the clinic, they are 

tested and fitted with an appropriate aid from the manu-

facturer sponsoring the event. This does not result in 

their wearing the aid outside the clinic. Should aids be 

recommended, they will have the opportunity to pur-

chase aids. They might walk away with the aids and 

have a 30-day trial period wearing them. Should they be 

dissatisfied with the aids’ performance or cost, they may 

return the aids and have all financial obligation can-

celled except for a $165 return fee. 
 

The next OU demonstration day is April 5 and spon-

sored by Phonak hearing aids. Should you be interested, 

call 740-593-1407 for an appointment. The clinic is  

located at OU’s Grover Center Room W174. 

You can always call for a free screening test at the same 

phone number. Time for the next free screening is  

Friday, April 6, 6-8 p.m. 
 

Other providers may provide similar opportunities. Call 

the following for information: 

§ Diles Hearing, 740-594-3571  

§ Holzer Clinic, 740-589-3100 

§ Karr Audiology, 800-451-9806  
 

Next meeting: Monday, April 11, 2 p.m.  
94 Columbus Road, Conference Room B.  

Invite a friend  ! 
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AFFI RMATI ONS  

Members are encouraged to submit uplifting  
statements, testimonials, notes, requests, or 
quotes for publication. All submissions are  
welcome! 
 

This is another amazing story about the enterpris-

ing Lane Hoisington, who serves our Village so 

well. Although Patty is also amazing, and we 

acknowledge that we could not have The Athens 

Village without her, Lane is beneficial in helping 

us maintain our homesteads so we can stay as 

safely and securely as possible in them. 
 

I have reported on Lane's accomplishments be-

fore, and the office encourages all of us to do so. 

When members tell their stories, it gives other 

members ideas of what he could be doing for 

them. His services are covered by your member-

ship fees, so you can ask for his help at any time, 

and he will respond when he has time available. 
 

My flower garden is not terribly large, but it has 

steep slopes in it. That's fine for the bushes and 

flowers, but hard on the person getting around 

when trying to plant something or to get that 

pesky little weed that's ruining the display. So 

Lane put some stepping stones in for 

me, and now moving around the 

garden is 200 times easier for me. 

This spring he will put another flat 

slab in the garden to support the bird 

bath I received for Christmas. 
 

While he was here a couple of 

weeks ago to make the insulation at my front door 

more secure, he also inspected my downspouts 

and other equipment that catches 

drainage from the roof. I would 

not ask him to actually clean out 

all those leaves, but he did ascer-

tain that they needed to be 

cleared. I will now hire a person 

with the equipment needed to do that. Having an 

honest inspector such as Lane around to determine 

when homeowners DO or DO NOT need some-

thing done gives them a secure feeling. I also en-

joy the column he writes each month to help us 

keep up with our properties. 

Dru Riley Evarts 

Need a Ride? 

Safe, On Time,  

Professional  
Athens On Demand Transit is a 

pilot program providing accessible and affordable door-

to-door transportation service. First priority is given to 

persons with disabilities and is extended to the elderly 

and persons with temporary mobility when space is  

available. Service is for transportation to medical and 

social services appointments, but when the schedule  

permits, rides for grocery purchases and other rides are 

also available. Information is summarized in the TAV 

website: http://www.theathensvillage.org/services.html 

The cost of a one-way trip is only $2!  
Transportation is available to and from anywhere in 

Athens County. Hours of service are Monday-Friday, 

8 a.m.-7:30 p.m.  
 

Athens Mobility Coordinator Lantz Repp recommends 

that all members of The Athens Village register for this 

service. Being on their roster can make getting service 

easier should an unexpected need for transportation as-

sistance arise. 
 

Some points to remember are below: 

1. First register (free!) with Athens On Demand. If you 

want to call the TAV office (740-447-0500), we can fill 

out the registration form for you.  

2. After registration is confirmed, call 740-597-2404 to 

set up an appointment for your ride. Try to call in  

advance, allowing at least 24 hours to schedule. 
 

Drivers pickup "on-time window" will be fifteen 

minutes before or after scheduled ride time. Please be 

ready. Drivers will wait for only five minutes. Service is 

curb-to-curb service. Drivers are not permitted to enter 

or accompany the rider into any facility or home. On 

some occasions additional riders may be present. 

Due to space constraints, the grocery bag limit is five. 

Walkways, pathways, and ramps must be safe and 

clear of hazards, ice, and snow. Cancellations must 

be made at least two hours in advance by calling 740-

597-2404. 
 

TAV member Arline McCarthy and social work  

intern Atira Parker discovered that the service can be 

flexible enough to make errands easy and affordable. 

By planning ahead with the dispatcher, more than 

one stop can be accommodated. 

http://www.theathensvillage.org/services.html
http://www.athensondemand.com/uploads/4/8/7/4/4874803/personal_data_sheet_registration.pdf
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For the Love of Athens—Reasons to Age-in-Place in Athens County  

O’Bleness SeniorBEAT Activities  
Highlights from the SeniorBEAT newsletter  

Book Club, April 11, 10 a.m., O’Bleness cafeteria. 

History Group, April 14, 1 p.m., O’Bleness room 8 

Speakers Program, April 21, 2 p.m., “Aging and Skin 

Care,” O’Bleness, room 10. 

Lunch Group, April 22, 1 p.m. at Ruby Tuesday. 

Race for a Reason, April 23, details at http://

ohioraceforareason.com/races/. 
 

Become a member of SeniorBEAT. It’s FREE! 
 

For more details, call Joy MillerUpton, 740-385-8451  
or email jmillerupt@aol.com. 

At the Athens Public Library, 30 Home St., 
740-592-4272, http://www.myacpl.org/athens/ 
 

Thurs., April 7, 7 - 8 p.m., “Salamanders,” will be 

presented by Tom Radowski, Ohio University ecology 

and evolutionary biology graduate student. 

Sat., April 9, 11 a.m. - 1 p.m.: Libraries Transform! 

National Library Week events include a 3-D printer 

demonstration and papermaking. More information 

and other locations at https://www.myacpl.org/events/

libraries-transform-national-library-week-events-2/ 

Thurs., April 14, 6 - 8 p.m.: “How to Build Healthy 

Soils with Homegrown Compost.” Speakers will be 

experts on this topic from the Athens Soil and Water 

Conservation District and the Ohio State Extension 

Office. 

Sat., April 16, 1 - 3 p.m.: “How to Do a Two-Page 

Scrapbook Spread,” presentation by Teresa 

McConnell. Registration required. Call 740-592-4272.  

The group is limited to twelve participants. 

Community Food Initiatives Seed Give-Away 

Week: Seeds to give away and master gardeners avail-

able to answer questions at The Plains Library, 

Monday, April 18, 4-5 p.m.; Nelsonville Public  

Library, Tues., April 19, 5-6 p.m.; Athens Public 

Library, Wed., April 20, 3-4 p.m. Additional seeds 

will be available at local libraries starting APRIL 28  

until supplies are gone. 

Thurs., April 21, 6:30-8 p.m. “All About Hooded 

Warblers” will be presented by Brandan Gray, OU 

ecology/evolutionary biology PhD candidate. 

Sat., April 23, 2 - 3 p.m.: Ann Veronica, H.G. Wells’ 

1909 novel will be the centerpiece of OU Professor 

Carey Snyder’s discussion. 

Film and Stage Entertainment  

Athena Cinema, 20 S. Court St., 740-594-7382,  

http://athenacinema.com/ 
 

Mon., April 4 through Sun., April 10: Athens 

International Film and Video Festival; http://

athenacinema.com/film-fest/. 
Tues., April 12, 5 p.m.: Cambodian Son (2014),  

documentary on deported poet. Discussion with 

director follows screening. Free. 

Wed., April 13, 7 p.m.: Angel Azul (2014),  

documentary on endangered coral reefs. Panel  

discussion follows.  

Wed., April 13, midnight: Indian Religion and 

Philosophy. Discussion with director follows. 

Thurs., April 14, 7 p.m.: The Huntsman (2016), 

free premiere; prequel to Snow White and the 

Huntsman (2012), starring Chris Hemsworth. 

Wed., April 20, 7 p.m.: The Big Lebowski (1998)

starring Jeff Bridges. 

Fri., April 22, 7 p.m.: Earth Day event. 

Athena Grand, 1008 E. State St. 

http://athenagrand.com/ 

Movie times recording 740-593-8822;  

Office 740-593-8800 (best time to call is 12 noon)  

Wed., April 6, 6:30 p.m.: MET: Puccini’s Madame  

Butterfly Adult: $24 Senior: $22. 

Mon., April 11, 7 p.m.: BBC Worldwide America 

presents: Bill: What “really” happened during  

Shakespeare’s “Lost Years” (2015) All tickets $15. 

Tues., April 12, 6:30 p.m.: The Bolshoi Ballet pre-

sents Don Quixote (Minkus/Fadeyechev) Adult: 

$18 Senior and Child: $16. 

Sat., April 16, 12:55 p.m.: MET: Donizetti’s Rob-

erto Devereux Adult: $24 Senior: $22. 

Wed., April 20, 6:30 p.m.: MET: Donizetti’s Rob-

erto Devereux Adult: $24 Senior: $22. 

Sun., April 24 and Wed., April 27, 7 p.m.: On the 

Waterfront (1954) Marlon Brando All Tickets 

$12.50. 

Sat., April 30, 12:55 p.m.: MET: Elektra Adult: 

$24 Senior: $22. 

http://www.myacpl.org/athens/
http://athenacinema.com/
http://athenagrand.com/

